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29th March 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,






                   
A busy week this week with many children representing the school and participating in various events. On Tuesday some KS2 children visited the Community College for some Science enrichment and our year 5 and 6 footballers played brilliantly at Honiton Primary School to win a great game 4-3. The children were complimented for their behaviour and sportsmanship. On Wednesday twelve children from across Key Stage 2 represented the school in the last Stockland cross country of the year and showed great spirit and resilience over the course getting some high place finishes. Yesterday some children visited Honiton Community College for a Gymnastics workshop. As ever, my thanks to the staff who accompany our children to these events and parents who assist and watch. 
We have had three Express Events this week with Reception parents exploring journeys and transport in the hall on Monday, Year 3 parents enjoying sandwiches and smoothies yesterday and Year 4 parents learning about Rome and Pompeii today. Thank you to parents who continue to attend these events to find out and share in what the children are learning. Today I am in London with nine other Headteachers from around the country meeting with Cornerstones Curriculum executives and Ofsted to discuss the future of curriculum development and will be sharing some of the wonderful learning our children have achieved this year. 
Thank you to Year 2 parents for providing cakes for this afternoon’s cake sale and thank you to the PTFA for organising bingo this evening which I hope many of you attend and enjoy. 
Next week on Wednesday 3rd April there is a Year 5 express event at 9.30, and a Year 1 Express event at 2.30pm both in the hall, please come along if you can. 
As next week is the last week of the Spring Term please be reminded that there is no longer an option for picking up children early on this day. School will finish at the end of the day as normal. 
Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 
News from the children –
Nursery
We have been making Mothers’ Day cards.
We have been making plant pots.
Reception
We have had our express event all about transport.
We have been making superhero masks for dance day.


Year 1
We have been making butterflies camouflage.
We have had outdoor classroom.
Year 2
We have been learning about 2D shapes and 3D shapes.
We have been doing dodgeball in P.E.
Year 3
We have been making smoothies for express avent.
We have been trampolining.
Year 4
We have been doing tests.
We have been writing diary entries.
Year 5
We have been reading Tom's midnight garden.
We have been doing our puma tests.
Year 6
We took part in Stockland cross country.
We have been doing angles in maths.
Messages
Timid to Tiger course
The Timid to Tiger parenting course we offer via our Student and Family Support team in our Community room has been recognised as being one of the best. We are therefore fortunate enough to be running our 3rd 'Timid to Tiger' course. This 10 week course is aimed at all parents- offering support, advice and shared experiences and information on supporting your child.
 

It will start on May 1st 1.30pm-3.00pm, Mrs Layzell and Mrs Canniford will be hoping to sign up parents the week we come back after Easter.  If you are interested, have any questions or want to find out more then  please let us know.
Wellies wanted
Help! Next half term, Year 5’s topic will be called ‘The Allotment’. The children will be planting various seeds and bulbs. Please could you send in any wellies that you no longer need, for us to use as planters. It doesn’t matter if they are broken, as long as they can hold some soil and a plant. Please could we have any wellie donations in school, by Friday 5th April. Thank you!
Red Mason Bee cocoons 
Thanks to Mrs Barrows for arranging for us at Littletown to host our own colony of Red Mason Bees. Mason Bees are solitary bees which nest and do not sting. This week the cocoons have arrived safely in school and have now been placed in the despatch box on the wall outside the log cabin. A bee hotel has been placed above it.  This is where, hopefully, the bees will lay more eggs, to be returned to the Mason Bee society, where they will be stored safely until next year, when the process begins again. The cocoons should hatch over the next 2 weeks. Mrs Barrows will be taking photos and videos of any observations and keeping a log and groups of children will be assisting with this.  This is a great project to be involved with and our school can make a valuable contribution to the success of these precious insects and the important role they play in pollination.
Exciting project led by Mrs Luxton
I am launching a project in order to establish more links between our school and the wider community.  Taking inspiration from the TV programme ‘Old people’s home for 4 year olds’ I contacted several Residential Care Homes in Honiton with the hope of bringing the different generations together.  I received enthusiastic responses from several of the care homes as we all believe that the social, emotional and mental health benefits for both sides could be very valuable. Initially, we are going to start with Year 3 but this will roll out to some of the other year groups in the summer term.  Each Year 3 class is going to be visiting Adelaide Lodge Care Home for an afternoon to share books/craft activities/music afternoons/talk/gardening etc once a month.  This will tie in with aspects of our PSHE curriculum, covering how we change as we grow older, empathy, social understanding, communication skills and promoting healthy relationships. Some residents from Stanhope Care Home will also be coming in to school and joining some of our Reception children in the community room to share games/puzzles/talk etc on a fortnightly basis after Easter. 
 

Adolescent Safety & Risk survey
The Devon Children and Families Partnership has issued a survey about Adolescent Safety & Risk this is now open and can be completed by clicking the link below. 
The survey is only open until 3rd April 2019 and colleagues in schools are encouraged to complete it. https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/MG3BNMX
 

School events/Dates 
Week beginning 1st April : 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Y4 swimming 



	Year 3 Outdoor Classroom
Trip to the Met Office
	Year 5 Express Event 9.30am
Year 1 Express event 2.30pm in the hall
	
	Last day of term 
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PTFA News
 

Thank you to those who came to our disco. We made £459.
 

Easter Bingo
Easter Bingo is this evening at 6:15. There are a few tickets left £3 per adult and £2 per child for six games during the evening with one grid per game.  Additional grids can be bought on the night for 20p per game or £1 for 6, and bingo pens will be available to buy if you wish.  The aim is for adults and children to enjoy the evening together, and it will be aimed at all ages.
There will be chocolate prizes for complete line and full house in each game.  Teas, coffees, soft drinks, biscuits and snacks will be available to buy but please feel free to bring your own if you prefer.  We will also be holding a raffle on the night.
 

It would be great to see a full hall as it should be a fun-filled evening. The event is open to anyone so pass on to family and friends.
 

If you would like to book tickets contact me at sarah@ryerson-sound.com
 

Easter colouring competition
Thank you for all the entries for the PTFA Easter colouring competition.  There will be a winner for each year group and one overall winner announced next week.  Good luck everyone!
 

Other Events
29th March : Year 2 cake sale
26th April : Year 1 cake sale
24th May : Reception cake sale
9th June : Roundball Hill charity walk and cream tea (details to follow)
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